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KIWANIS MEETING OF July 16th, 2018 
 
We had a total of 16 attend Monday's meeting. Three quests and thirteen 
members. Guests were Brie Jacques, Angie Fox, and Kiwanis Governor 
Justin Hahn. Members included Rick, Joe, Dal, Pat, Vince, Ann, Anne, 
Emmet, Ben, Bob F, Bob R, plus Lorna Wood, and Cristy Faymonville our 
two new club members. Lorna, Cristy, and Maria Jacques were given their 
pins, name tags, and plaques as our clubs three newest members. 
 
Lunch consisted of Egg Rolls and a rice, beef, and vegetable casserole. 
Bob Fahres pointed out that they also had coffee cream. Dal 
 
led the meeting, Emmett the prayer and Ann the songs. We sang Show 
your K and Grand old Flag. Our Kiwanis Governor said that we are the only 
club of the many that he has visited this year that still sing. 
 
Happy dollars came from Joe who was presenting, this afternoon, I-Pad to 
a four year old with Autism. This was the 1000 I-Pad presented by our 
Kiwanis district this fiscal year. This met the districts I-Pad goal. Christ's 
happy dollar was for her plans to take the Southwest K-Club on a trip to 
South America on a building project next year. Dal was happy that Angie 
Fox a former member of our club was visiting from Tampa.  
 
Angie Fox, joined our club in 1991 at the age of 19 and was a member until 
she moved to Tampa, Fl. Angie is in the Commercial Real-estate  business. 
She joined a very active Kiwanis Club in Tampa that has 150 members. 
Their club started a small plastic duck race on the river as a fund raiser last 
year. They sold 7500 ducks which were put in the river and the first one that 

 



 

made it downstream to a certain bridge won the large cash prize. Their club 
made $20,000 on this fund raiser and they will do it again. 
 
Our special quest was Justin Hahn current, WI and Up Kiwanis Governor. 
Justin is currently the youngest Kiwanis Governor in the USA. I sat next to 
him during lunch and enjoyed our conversation and his enthusiasm for 
Kiwanis. Justin said he came from a very bad family situation. In high 
school he joined Key Club. In college in was very active in Circle K and 
joined Kiwanis after graduation. He has been in the Key Leader Program 
for 13 years and attended Kiwanis I-Plan program in 2015 in Dallas. The 
key message of the I-Plan program is that Kiwanis Clubs need to LOOK TO 
THE FUTURE AND NOT THE PAST. Things will never be like they used to 
be. Clubs need to not look at all the things that we used to do and instead 
concentrate on the future. 
 
Our districts membership has gone from 10,000 to 4,000 over the last 20 
years. This year we are on an upswing. The WI-UP District has a net gain 
of 127 members this year and we have added two new Kiwanis Clubs. The 
first new clubs in the district in 15 years.  Justin gave us items to think 
about.  
 
Upcoming programs: 
July 23- Hannah Spargue from the Key Club will be our speaker. 
July 30th- Bullfrogs game and picnic starting at 6:00 PM. This will be our 
weekly meeting. Tickets can be purchased from Joe. 
  ( THERE WILL BE NO NOON MEETING OUR LUNCH ON THIS MONDAY ) 
 
 
 
By: BOB Rowan 

 


